
Community Fun Day Soccer Event at Nangiloc
Reserve – A Huge Success!
A big thank you to everyone who
participated, spectated and assisted in
making our Soccer Community Fun Day
at Nangiloc Reserve on Saturday, 22nd
March, such a wonderful event! It was
fantastic to see the community come
together for a fun-filled day of soccer
and camaraderie.

First and foremost, we want to extend
our heartfelt appreciation to the
Mildura Rural City Council and
Emergency Recovery Victoria for their
generous support in purchasing our
new soccer goals, funding the event,
and always being there for our
community. Your ongoing dedication to
supporting local initiatives makes a
world of difference.

We would also like to acknowledge and
thank the Nangiloc, Carwarp and Red
Cliffs CFA teams, Nangiloc CERT and the
Nangiloc Hall Committee for their
invaluable support, including the use of
their canteen and equipment. We truly
appreciate all of your contributions to
making our community events a
success.

Our event proudly supported Red Cliffs
Butchers and IGA. A special shout-out
goes to Costa and SOS for their
generous donation of fresh fruit, and we
thank our amazing NCDCA volunteers
who prepared the delicious food that
everyone enjoyed throughout the day. See all event photos on

our facebook page!
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Committee update...

Continued on page 2...

Wishing Everyone a Safe
and Happy Easter!



We would like to thank PALM Community
Worker Coordinator Peter, Villy and
Tanya from Ngwala Willumbong and Kelly
from Northern Mallee Leaders for their
support in making this event possible. 

A huge thank you goes to Bec and Robbie
for volunteering as referees and to Victor
for capturing the day on video.

We’d also like to thank Mildura Intersport
for their generous discount on prizes
donated by MRCC.

After an exciting round-robin social
competition between the Green, Blue,
Orange and Royal teams, we were treated
to an exhibition match by the PALM
workers after they had finished their days
work. It was a fantastic display of
teamwork and sportsmanship!

A massive thank you to our NCDCA
committee and Amanda (MRCC
Community Development Officer) for
coordinating the event and making it all
happen. Your hard work and dedication
truly brought everything together! 

This event was a true team effort and we
couldn’t have done it without each and
every one of you! We’re thrilled that
everyone had a great time and look
forward to seeing everyone enjoy the
new soccer goals as we continue to foster
an inclusive and caring community.

Thank you once again for being part of
this amazing event and we can’t wait to
see what’s next for our community!

Warm regards,
Nangiloc Colignan District
Community Association

Around the bend...

 NCDCA Treasurer - Diego Deiana 
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Meet the committee...

If you have community interests you would like published
please contact us newsletter@nangiloc.vic.au

Continued from page 1...

NANGILOC SWIMMING CARNIVAL
Marked a fantastic return, with this
being the first time in over ten years
that the primary school has held this
event. What a huge success it was! 

The day kicked off with a series of
competitive events where the
students showcased the incredible
swimming skills and techniques,
they've learned during their in-house
swimming lessons this term with
Swim Teacher Sheena Allomes.

In the afternoon, the energy shifted
to more light-hearted fun, with fun
relays, handstand competitions, and
the ever-popular "Biggest Bomb"
contest — which was a massive hit
with both the boys and girls!

It was truly heartwarming to see such
a strong turnout of parents cheering
from the sidelines, adding to the
excitement. A special thank you to
our wonderful group of mums who
volunteered to judge the handstand
and biggest bomb competitions.

A huge shoutout and sincere thanks
to Sheena and Gini Nevell for their
outstanding efforts in organising this
event and making it all happen.

We also want to extend our gratitude
to the Nangiloc Primary staff and all
the parents who contributed their
time and energy to ensure the day
was a great success.

How long have you lived in the district?
I moved here two years ago

What is your favourite local spot in
the community and why?

Horseshoe Bend in Iraak, because of
how secluded it is. Often you have it

all to yourself. It is very peaceful

What is a book, movie or TV show
you recommend to everyone?

The Office! I rewatch it every year

What is a quote or motto you live by?
You miss 100% of the shots you don’t take



Follow us on Instagram
nangiloc_river_ramblings
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Test your local knowledge...
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Back in time...
The Community Spirit
Published on Friday, 11th January 1924
The Burnie Advocate, Tasmania.

The spirit of mutual support that has helped
overcome the challenges of the mallee settlement
was beautifully demonstrated last week at Nangiloc
(Vic), one of the new soldier settlements in the
wheat-growing region along the Murray. 

A settler named Tancoe fell ill and required surgery
just as his first wheat crop was ready for harvest. 

In response, thirty neighbours, with fifty horses,
seven harvesters and two wagons, worked together
to harvest and transport four hundred bags of
wheat in a single day. Additionally, thirty tons of
hay were carted and stacked. 

The women of the district also contributed by
preparing meals for the workers.

How can you tell where
the Easter Bunny’s been?

EGGS MARK
THE SPOT!



 

More information
nangiloc.vic.au
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We are doing Auskick!
If you’re turning 5 this year and under 12 you are
good to go! 

Girls and boys welcome. Great entry pathway to
learning the fundamentals of footy but even just
getting active and trying something new for the kids it
should be a heap of fun.

It will follow the club every weekend for home and
away games. Start time TBC within the next week or
two.

Follow the QR code for all the info or feel free to call
Cam 0481 135 395 - Nangiloc
David 0411 448 400 - Sunraysia Coordinator

Community sport...



Follow us on Facebook
Nangiloc Colignan Iraak Community April 2025 | Page 5

We have officially closed for the season!

A huge thank you to our incredible lifeguards, Amy-Jo
Allomes and Sheena Allomes, for their outstanding
dedication and hard work throughout the season. 

We’d also like to extend a special thank you to Bonnie
Cox for her consistent efforts in keeping the pool
sparkling clean and the grounds beautifully
maintained.

It has been wonderful to see both locals and visiting
backpackers enjoying our wonderful pool.

We’re already looking forward to the next season
when the warm weather returns, and the pool
reopens for another enjoyable summer!

COLIGNAN COMMUNITY POOL

Wonderful weeks at Nangiloc
Kindergarten!

This month, our Kinder community
came together to celebrate Harmony
Day, embracing the importance of
inclusivity, kindness, and respect.

Our Bush Kinder sessions on Tuesdays
continue to be a highlight, with the
children loving their time exploring
nature.

This week, they got their hands dirty
in the garden, planting carrots,
spinach and garden peas in our
garden beds—learning about
sustainability, healthy eating and the
joy of growing their own food.

We also had a special visit from Kathy
from the Red Cliffs Library, who
delighted us with engaging stories and
singing activities.

The children had a fantastic time, and
we are so grateful for these.

Gayle Collett
Early Childhood Teacher

NANGILOC & DISTRICT KINDERGARTEN

MENUMENU FROM 12PM
THUR - SUN

B I S T R OB I S T R O



A special shout-out to Garmin for being our
naming sponsor in 2025. Everyone's support
means the world to the Nangiloc Fishing Club.

We truly can’t express how much we appreciate
each and every one of you. With the raised
funding we are able to support community
projects and give money to Sunraysia Cancer
Resources. 

In a quiet corner of our community, an angel walks
among us—not with wings, but with a needle, fabric,
and a heart full of kindness. While many go about
their busy lives, she spends her time carefully
sewing small tokens of comfort, soft Snuggle Hearts
for premature babies in NICUs, cuddly bunnies for
elderly residents in care homes, and delicate
handmade flowers left as random acts of kindness
all over the country.

For this compassionate soul, sewing isn’t just a
hobby; it’s a mission of love. Each tiny heart is
stitched with warmth, meant to be placed close to a
mother’s skin before being given to her fragile
newborn, helping to carry her scent and provide
comfort when they cannot always be together. Each
handmade bunny finds its way to the hands of a
senior citizen, offering a soft, reassuring presence
to those who may feel lonely. And her handcrafted
flowers, tucked into unexpected places, bring a
moment of joy to strangers brightening their day
with a reminder that kindness is everywhere. 

The Angel in Our Community:
Sewing Love into Every Stitch

She asks for nothing in return. Her greatest joy
comes from knowing that her creations bring peace,
hope, and a touch of love to those in need. With
every stitch, she weaves a story of care and
compassion, reminding us all of the power of simple
acts of kindness.

Her work may be quiet, but its impact is
immeasurable—one stitch, one heart, one bunny,
and one flower at a time. If you would like to help by
sewing Snuggle Hearts, or supporting this cause,
visit nicucheer.com.au/snuggle-hearts.

Every stitch makes a difference. From each of us
within our community and all of those who benefit
from your kindness - Thank you!

Many thanks, Nangiloc Fishing Club

2025 STRESS LESS FISHING CLASSIC NANGILOC
Events don't run themselves without the
dedication of committee members and
volunteers. A big thank you to everyone who made
it possible throughout the year and especially on
Friday night at the Nangiloc Tavern.

We are proud to say that the 2025 Garmin Marine
Nangiloc Stress Less Fishing Classic reached a
record number of 531 contestants! A heartfelt
thank you to everyone who came along and
supported the event. 

We also want to extend a huge thank you to our
incredible sponsors. Without your support, we
wouldn’t have been able to give away over
$25,000 worth of prizes. 

Keep an eye out on our social media page and
website for updates.
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https://www.nicucheer.com.au/snuggle-hearts

